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SUB-GROUP ON ADVOCACY FOR RESOURCE MOBILISATION
Discussion notes following the Coordinating Board responses to the McKinsey Recommendations

Paul Sommerfeld, Working Group and Sub-Group Chair
In response to the McKinsey evaluation of the Partnership, the Coordinating Board agreed both that:

a) The need for every Working Group be reviewed; and 

b) The advocacy role of the ACSM-WG be reconsidered with a view to avoiding potential confusion with the advocacy activity of the Secretariat.

The main questionnaire has been prepared as part of the process for a) above. 
Discussion regarding b) above is, however, also taking place. The WG Chair and Vice-Chair are talking with the Executive Secretary and relevant Secretariat officers. Proposals will be ready for consultation at the ACSM Sub-Group and Core Group  meetings in Paris in October.
In other words, it is too early to present a detailed workplan and targets for the Advocacy Sub-Group at this stage. 
The main themes which we are looking at as regards the advocacy side of the WG are:

· Improving synergy and coordination of the advocacy needs and efforts of all the Working groups to achieve the Global Plan targets.
· Seeing the Sub-Group as a facilitator charged with encouraging linkages for advocacy activity between Partners and between Partners and the Secretariat, and with creating synergy for advocacy activity between Partners especially the many civil society organisations that make up the majority, through networking and information sharing.
· Making clear that it is not the job of the WG to directly undertake advocacy itself – that is done by the Secretariat and by many Partners.

As regards the facilitation role, our future workplan and targets are likely to focus on activities such as:

· Data gathering and sharing 
· Notably, building up content and interactive usage of the recently developed Centre for Resource Mobilisation web tool.
· Acting as a sounding board and networking tool
· Creating linkages on potential initiatives, and being used by Secretariat, Partners, and other WGs for comment and advice.

· Occasional meetings of regional or thematic sub-sections of the Sub-group to energise advocacy activity, provide networking opportunities, share good practice experiences, and think of new target donors. 
· Being a direct communications tool
· Speedy and timely use by the Secretariat to ask for action by Partners in support of particular advocacy efforts. Could also be used by Partners to engage other Partners and Secretariat in their initiatives.

· E-forum: Develop use of this for sharing news of interesting advocacy activities. 
· Identifying potential new targets for resource mobilisation
· Be a ‘think tank’ for TB advocacy. Either in the Core Group and/or in occasional small meetings, reflect on possible new targets for resource mobilisation and how to organise to approach them. 
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